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Totally as an employer is committed to safeguarding and promoting the wellbeing and human rights 
of children and adults enabling them to live free from harm, abuse, and neglect and expect all 
employees to share this commitment. 

All Totally staff and colleagues must be mindful of their responsibilities to safeguard children and 
adults in any activity performed on behalf of Totally in line with the relevant legislation and statutory 
guidance for the Country in which the service is provided. 

All staff and colleagues must ensure they adhere to Totally’s policies on safeguarding children and 
adults and comply with the local safeguarding procedures relevant to their service. This includes 
engaging with Local Safeguarding Children Partnership Boards (SCPB) and Local Safeguarding Adults 
Board (SAB) when required.  

Staff and colleagues must keep up to date with safeguarding knowledge and skills by undertaking 
the relevant mandatory training commensurate with safeguarding intercollegiate competency 
frameworks, which include understanding and recognising the signs of harm, abuse, and neglect, 
and knowing how to raise concerns to the relevant person or body. 
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